
Quality &Performance Scrutiny Committee 22rd March 2004

Action Sheet
Present 

Members: Councillors Dawson (Chair), Boyd, Dobbs and B. Lea, E. Burgoyne, and Garrido.

Officers: Russell Bernstein, Peter Kidd. 

Apologies: Councillors Jolley, Hincks, Holt, Memory, and Slater.
	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	Pre Meeting Briefing
	In the Members Pre meeting briefing Russell presented update reports on Car allowances and the progress of the Job Evaluation (JE) project. Both topics will be brought before committee in 6-9 months time. Future updates will look at the anomaly of councillor’s car allowance and insurance requirements as well as including the end of year figures; the JE update will include a breakdown of the numbers of jobs particularly the “one offs”.
	Russell Bernstein / Peter Kidd
	September – November

	Action Sheet & matters arising
	No Matters arising from February Q&P.
	
	

	The Forward Plan of Key Decisions.
	There was little change from the previous month. Councillor Garrido mentioned that she had asked in council for a report on the Write off of the overpayment of benefits to come to scrutiny.
	Peter Kidd to raise with Corporate services 
	

	Forward Plan a presentation by Alan Eastwood Head of Law and Admin
	Alan attended to respond to issues raised by members regarding the Forward Plan, (FP), the quality of information and associated procedures. Alan and his officers have for some time tried to instil the importance of the FP in officers across all Directorates, it is a document for the public domain and contains the main decisions to be taken by the council in the coming four months, and is updated monthly. 

The FP will have a revised format in April; a draft was shared with the meeting. Efforts will be made to reduce the occurrence of errors, decisions will be clearly referenced, regular items will be programmed in, contact details will be clear, consultation methods clearly stated and the level of detail will be considered to ensure it is appropriate. There should be no key decision made that does not appear on the FP unless under the emergency powers provision. 

The subject of call-in procedure was raised and members agreed to refer the possibility of extending the call in period from 5 days to 10 which would allow more time for consideration and limit the effect of potential problems such as holidays, sickness and system failure.

As the system develops there will be a comprehensive search facility. 

All elected members will be advised by email when the FP is published.


	Alan Eastwood to return and update the committee
	April meeting

	The Mobile Phone Tender – presented Geoff Topping.
	Geoff updated the Committee on the progress with the tender for the City Council’s Mobile phone contract. After outlining the responses to the invitation to tender, Geoff outlined the contract features, equipment and technology they would be looking for from a provider. 

Tenderer’s from a short list will be invited to give presentations to officers in the week commencing 19th April, Geoff opened the invitation to Members of the committee, Councillors Garrido and Burgoyne expressed a willingness to attend, diaries permitting.
	Peter Kidd to confirm the details of presentations
	

	BVPI 157 – the Council’s progress on Egovernment Targets a presentation by David Hunter, Egovernment Services Manager
	David gave a presentation on the City Council’s progress against Egovernment targets, some of which are mandatory, set by Government, which relate to the delivery of key services on line. David outlined the key areas, requirements and constraints and the method of measurement. The Target for the end of March 73.4% will be reached over the next two weeks; the council has a target of 100% of interactions by December 2005. 

There is still a lot of work to do, further progress will be reported to the committee in the Autumn.
	David Hunter
	October meeting

	The Council’s HR Strategy – presented by Martin Smith
	Following on from last months presentation Martin brought an update on the HR strategy to Committee. The strategy has evolved into a more focused framework document, though there is still a considerable amount of work in progress. In support of the strategy there will be a rolling programme of projects with clear measurable objectives, which will also take on board information from pieces of work such as the Quality of Life and Employee surveys, the Training Strategy and recommendations of the Member Training Steering Group. There are also projects involving AGMA, Manchester Business School, North West Employers and the Audit Commission the outcomes of which will inform the Strategy.

As the strategy develops further and key issues are addressed further reports will come to Committee
	Martin Smith / 

Peter Kidd
	Reports to be timetabled as appropriate

	Personnel Performance Indicators 
	Summary Details of the Personnel Performance Indicators for the third quarter were attached for Members information. Although Members briefly discussed the items there was no further action required.


	
	

	Corporate Services Performance Indicators
	A Summary of Corporate Services Performance Indicators for the third quarter was attached for Members information. No further action is required
	
	

	Work programme
	Members agreed this. – with additions as outlined above.

Also members asked what had happened to “Video Conferencing” an issue that has seemed to disappear. 

Also Scrutiny Support will check progress on Data Protection Issues.

Members requested a report on the Quality of Life survey and if results were unavailable they require a presence to explain why.


	Peter Kidd / 

Russell Bernstein


	April meeting 


	Chairman
	Cllr J. Dawson
	

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322


If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Peter Kidd. 

Date of next meeting: 26nd  April 2004
ITEM No. 4
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